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Grand Knight Richard Tkach 829-7289 
 Tkman9291@aol.com  

Chaplain Fr. Binh Nguyen 826-0760 
 frbinh@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Brian Cota (562)335-0809 
 bmnc09@yahoo.com 
Chancellor Benjamin Servin (562)263-6175  

Warden Jorge A. Rodriquez Sr. (562)522-8342 
 jarodriq@icloud.com  
Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420(H) 768-2757(C) 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 Mmercer38@gmail.com 

Treasurer George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 
 Bvl7cpo@gmail.com 

Inside Guard Cesar Moreno (562)964-5286(C)   

Outside Guard Louis Bloch (562)229-6040(C) 
  

1 Year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 
 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

2 Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK* 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

3 Year Trustee Rolando Arenz* (562)708-0258 
    rollya@verizon.net 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Field Agent Mark McEniry (562)493-3394(W) (562)682-3394(C) 

 Mark.mceniry@kofc.org 

District Deputy Dan Kane DD#116 (206)954-3570 
 Dan0043@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Betty Chavez – Jim Chavez’ Wife 

Deacon Bruce Sago 

 

 

Fred Navarro (healing)     Al Castellano (cancer)     John Oliver      

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (kidney dialysis three times per week)  

Louie Chavez     George Limar (parkinsons)     Mario Bica – (paralysis) 

Jim Chavez     Sam Gloriso (kidney failing)      
    

 

Lumas Gougis, David G, Jill Duronslet (breast cancer), Byron Hithe, Shryl Pringle 

Gary Woods, Vernon Woods, Jenny Hayden (chemotherapy for cancer)) 

Kevin Duronslet (bone cancer) - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Val Alvarez (cancer) –Michele Magyar’s Sister      Rose – Carlos Chavez PGK’s Wife     

Tom Gillman (recovering from a stroke), Darlene Minnie, Donna Just, Jim & Kathy Mangrum, 

Shelly Marks (breast cancer) – Family & Friends of John Oliver       

Theresa – Louie Chavez’ Wife     Carol – Bob Marsh’s Wife 

Sir Knight Denis Weber (hip replacement recovery & upcoming knee replacement),   

Dean Irwin (dialysis 3 times per week) – Frank Faecke’s Friends 

 

Reminder – To have anyone placed on this list you can send information to our Grand Knight,  

 to Frank Faecke our Sick & Distressed Chairman or directly to our Bulletin Editor. 

 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 

 

 

 

  

Brother Knights, 

 

 We go into August with more restrictions from COVID -19 and more restrictions as the 

cases of virus are spiking.  However, this will not deter our Council from serving the needs of 

Brother Knights, family, the parish and the community.  In the spirit of our "Leave No Neighbor 

Behind" program, we will continue to serve one another as we are taught by Jesus Christ.  "The man 

who holds out to the end, however, is the one who will see salvation."  Mt 24:13. 

 

 As we advance in the new Columbian year, we have very reasonable goals to achieve Star 

Council.  Only 16 events for the Columbian award, 2 Fraternal benefit seminars for the Founder's 

Award and 5% increase in membership (12 new members) for the McGivney Award.  I know we can 

reach these goals if we all work together.  

 

 Thank you to all the brother Knights who have helped out the parish for our July events:  the 

HOPE food distributions, helping to set up the altar on the Weekend lawn Masses, and pivoting to 

help as hospitality ministers as the Church announced their new restrictive Mass guidelines.  Please 

remember to support our "Leave No Neighbor Behind" program by, participating or donating at our 

August 6 Blood Drive in the Hall.  Please send me your ideas of events that we can do or you would 

like to see happen during our COVID restrictions.  We will get through this situation through Unity, 

Charity and Fraternity.  Remember to send your Sick and Distressed prayer requests to Bill Serb so 

we can mention them on our Zoom meeting.  Take Care and may God richly bless your families.   
 

Vivat Jesus, 

 

Rick Tkach 

 

 

Grand Knight 

Council #8599 

Cell: 714-829-7289 

tkman9291@aol.com 

 

 

 

July Meeting 

                          $10.00 

Peter Le 

 

August Meeting = $20.00 

  

          March Meeting = $90.00 
 

 

 



 

 
 

                          Keep your eyes on Jesus 
 

 All around us right now life is changing. Even in the church, change is happening so fast it’s 

hard to keep up. For instance who would have thought a few months ago that we would be having 

mass outside the church under the flag pole. That we would be seated in folding chairs six feet apart 

instead of inside our beautiful church in pews setting next to one another. Who would have thought 

that it would be mandatory to wear masks in order to come and worship. Who would have thought 

that we would be told not to hug or shake hands with friends and loved ones that we look forward to 

seeing in church every week. 

 

 The Good News is even though we have had to make a few changes in our way of worship 

right now, our salvation through faith in Jesus Christ will never change. Faith will help us get 

through the rough times even when we don’t have a clue what God is doing. We may not understand 

what is going on right now but our God does and He is still in control. If we focus on God and trust 

Him, He will use even our difficulties for our good and His glory.  

 

 As Jesus and His disciples crossed the Sea of Galilee, a storm came up and waves swept 

over the boat. Jesus was asleep. The disciples woke Him and said, “Lord save us! We are perishing!” 

(Matthew 8: 25). In a gentle rebuke, Jesus said: 

Matthew 8: 26 He said to them, “Why are you fearful, O you of little faith.” Then he arose and 

rebuked the winds and the sea, and there was a great calm. 

 

Keep your eyes on Jesus 

And you will soon lose sight of your fears 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We support them financially as well as in our Prayers 



 

 

 

  

                           

 

Brother Knights, 

 

 We are still in the Corid-19 Pandemic, I Hope all of you are staying safe.  Mass dispensation 

is still in affect with the new restrictions, masses are being held outside. If possible I hope you can 

make them. If not at least being able to go to communion.  With all these restrictions we are also 

having our members and officers meeting held on zoom.   

  

 Some of our upcoming events are: 

 July 31st H.O.P.E. Food Bagging – 7:00 AM 

 August 1st H.O.P.E. Food Distribution – 7:30 AM 

 August 6th Blood Drive 1:00 PM to 7:00 PM 

 August 14th H.O.P.E. Food Bagging – 7:00 AM  

 August 15th H.O.P.E. Food Distribution – 7:30 AM  

 August 19th Membership Meeting [virtual] – 7:00 PM  

 

Vivat Jesus 

Brian Cota 

 

 

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Rolly D. Arenz PGK     James R. Bowler     Horacio Castro     Kevin P. Connell     Jerome F. Costa 

Brian A. Cota     George M. Del Hierro     Lloyd S. Duronslet PGK     Andres Escobedo     Frank J. Faecke 

David J. Hallum     George H. Kubeck     Ariel Maningding     Robert J. Marsh     Mark McEniry 

William Mead     Michael W. Mercer     Cesar Moreno     Ruben Moreno Sr.     William J. Serb III PGK 

Benjamin Servin     Richard Tkach GK     Bobby Velasquez PGK,PFN,PDD,DM 

 

 



 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 First, I encourage all of our new members to take the time to meet our Insurance Advisor, 

Brother Mark McEniry, to learn about all the benefit programs, including insurance and annuity 

programs available to members of the Knights of Columbus.  His phone numbers are (562) 493-3394 

W or (562) 682-3304 C, and Email is: mark.mceniry@kofc.org  

  

 There are still 92 members that are now 8 months delinquent in paying dues, leaving a 

balance due over $3,900. If you are having difficulty paying your dues, please contact me or 

Rick Tkach, GK, as our Council now has an account funded by member donations to provide dues 

assistance to help all our Council members remain in good standing. Our phone numbers are in the 

front of this bulletin, or you can email me with your information. 

 

 Are you a 3rd Degree Knight ? If not, check out the online exemplifications available every 

week that will allow you to take 2nd & 3rd degree exemplifications all in about half an hour. Contact 

either our GK or me for each week’s login details. 

   

 When you have a free moment, check out the Supreme website, https://www.kofc.org . You 

will find links to lots of inspiring stories of brother knights putting faith into action to “Leave no 

Neighbor Behind” plus dozens of Knightline bulletins and lots of other up to date news. 

 

 I hope to see you all at our August 19th Membership Meeting on Zoom, (meeting ID 879 

5988 9983 and password 296386). Virtual doors open at 6:30. 

  
Vivat Jesus! 

 
Financial Secretary 

mmercer38@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:mark.mceniry@kofc.org
https://www.kofc.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 

 



 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org  

 Click on: Newsletter  
Pictures in this month’s Bulletin: 

Knight’s Council Breakfast 2011 

Day of Sharing 2012 

Ladies Night 2012 
 

Note: For more Council activities pictures go to archives, choose various month’s bulletin’s then scroll 

down past the last page of bulletin to view the posted pictures. 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 

  

1st H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

6th BLOOD DRIVE – in Church Hall 1:00PM-7:00PM 

11th 4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 7:30PM 

13th OFFICER MEETING [Virtual] 7:00PM 

14th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

19th BUSINESS MEETING [Virtual] 7:00PM 

27th CHAPTER MEETING [virtual] 7:30PM                             

 

4th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:00AM 

5th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:30AM 

7th “LABOR DAY” 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING [virtual] 7:30PM 

10th OFFICER MEETING [Virtual] 7:00PM 

16th BUSINESS MEETING [Virtual] 7:00PM 

18th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 7:30AM 

19th H.O.P.E. FOOD DISTRIBUTION 7:00AM 

24th CHAPTER MEETING [virtual] 7:30PM 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kofc8599.org/


 

We support him financially as well as in our Prayers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Miracles Large and Small 
 

 The dictionary defines miracle as “an event or action that apparently contradicts known 

scientific laws.” It’s also “a remarkable thing” or “a supernatural event.” Do you believe in miracles? 

To me there are Miracles (big M) and miracles (small m.) Big Miracles are rare. 
 A couple of big ones involved Mary, the mother of Jesus. In December 1531, Mary appeared 

to St. Juan Diego north of what is now Mexico City. The bishop doubted Juan; so Mary caused 

flowers to bloom in the winter and left a miraculous image on his tilma (cloak.) That image was of a 

beautiful mestizo woman who was pregnant. Her image as our Lady of Guadalupe caused the 

conversion of millions of Indians native to Mexico to become children of God and halted their 

human sacrifices to gods. The tilma should have fallen apart in six months but it has not. 
 Another Miracle took place in October 1917, called the Miracle of the Sun. Mary appeared 

to three simple shepherd children in Fatima, Portugal. World War II was raging, and Portugal had 

been in the grip of Communism for seven years. Officials in the government and even the church 

doubted the children. A local official threatened to boil them in oil. 100,000 people, including 

skeptics and atheists witnessed the ten minute dance of the sun and thought that the world was 

ending. Most became believers, and Portugal threw off its yoke of Communism. Can a mother forget 

her children? 
 Each of us can identify miracles in our own lives. At the age of 19 I was riding with two 

friends when the driver suddenly lost control of his Ford Falcon and slammed into a tree going 37 

miles per hour. My right hand covered my eyes, but my face was lacerated. A gifted plastic surgeon, 

Dr. Gracia, sewed me up and replaced five pints of blood that I lost. Thank God none of the blood 

had HIV in it! I look at what happened as a Miracle. 
 A small miracle happened on Thursday, June 18, 2020. My wife Julie was getting ready to 

drive her Ford Focus to Fantastic Sam’s for a haircut. We noticed a female feral cat leap onto our six 

foot cider block fence. She paused at the top and looked at us. We had seen her for a couple of days 

roaming our yard with her kittens. Something told me to pop the hood of the Focus before Julie 

started it. My heart pounded as a cute tiny black kitten looked up at me from its bed on the engine 

and a grey colored sibling seemed to be sleeping facing away from me. The black kitten was trying 

to exit, but the grey one slept on. I left the hood open and took Julie in my car. When I returned 

home both were gone. We thanked their Maker for sparing his little ones. 
 Why do miracles and Miracles take place? Can a mother forget her children or can the 

Creator forget His children? I don’t think so. I pray daily for a Miracle to end the Corona Pandemic. 

Maybe the Divine Physician will call an immigrant or minority or female research doctor to help us. 

After all, Miracles do happen when we need them and ask for them! 
 

May God bless you all, 

 

 

Frank J. Faecke, Rec 



 

 

 

Political Correctness Prevents Women from Learning about Abortion Risks 

Politics Trumps Science in Abortion-Breast Cancer Link 

Contact: Kathryn Serkes 
 

 WASHINGTON, U.S. Newswire - Scientists, women's groups, and the media have 

consistently suppressed or ignored research that establishes a direct link between abortion and breast 

cancer for their own political purposes. Further, women considering abortion are not given true 

informed consent about the real risks of the procedure as a result of withholding this evidence. Those 

are the conclusions of the new study published in the Summer 2003 Issue of the peer-reviewed 

Journal of American Physicians and Surgeons (JP&S) titled "The Abortion-Breast Cancer Link: How 

Politics Trumped Science and Informed Consent." The article discusses the epidemiologic evidence 

of an ABC link; the silence and denial of the National Cancer Institute, the American Cancer 

Society, the American Medical Association and women's groups; media bias; the bitter opposition of 

pro-abortion politicians; the implications for patient care; and medical malpractice issues. A 

companion article documents at least 49 studies that demonstrate a statistically significant increase in 

premature births or low birth weight with prior induced abortions. 

 Karen Malec, author of the article on the abortion-breast cancer link, suggests that the U.S. 

Supreme Court might have come to a different finding in Roe v. Wade if the science had been 

available to them while making their decision:   

 "A reason cited for the decision was that modern aseptic technique and antibiotics made it 

possible for abortions to be performed safely. The court's opinion might have been different if the 

justices had been aware of earlier epidemiological research supporting a relationship between 

abortion and breast cancer." Studies showed link as early as 1957 Malec shows how several studies 

conducted as early as 1957 showing the link were suppressed or ignored, as were later post-Roe 

studies that showed significantly higher rates of breast cancer in the "Roe Generation." For example, 

Brind et al estimated that in 1996 an excess of 5,000 cases of breast cancer were attributable to 

abortion, and that the annual excess would increase by 500 cases each year. They predicted 25,000 

excess cases in the year 2036. Scientists now deny their own studies Authors of studies actually 

denied their own findings when political heat was applied. One lead author of a record linkage case 

study in 1989 worked with a group of American Cancer Society ACS) researchers who reviewed the 

research. By then 11 of 12 US studies indicated increased risk, but she still stated the research - 

including her own - was "inconsistent" and that she could not arrive at "definitive conclusions."The 

scientific and medical community admits that the reasons for the suppression are political. The 

president of the American Society of Breast Surgeons said that she presented her concerns about 

getting information to the public about the abortion-breast cancer link, but the board felt it was "too 

political." 

 

[  – Continued on next page] 



 

 – Continued] 

 

 The director of the Miami Breast Cancer Conference explained that there was no 

presentation on the program because it was "too political." The author found that the Web pages of 

the National Cancer Institute (NCI) and leading American and Canadian cancer organizations 

contain false statements, misrepresentation, and omissions in their discussions. Yet when pressured 

by scientists to post studies that show a 2.4 fold increase in breast cancer risk, pro-choice activist 

cried foul, accusing them of using "pro-life scare tactics." Equally astounding is the fact that most of 

the 15 American studies were funded at least in part by the NCI, and 13 of them found increased 

risk. For their efforts to inform women about the studies that the NCI forgot to mention, the 

Coalition on Abortion/Breast Cancer was compared to the Taliban in a newspaper. Another win for 

the trial lawyers? 

 In conclusion, the author writes that in the end, it may be the trial lawyers, not the medical 

community, who force full disclosure through liability litigation against those who perform abortions 

without providing women with fully informed disclosure about the elevated risk. NOTE: The 

Association of American Physicians and Surgeons is a non-partisan, professional association of 

physicians in all specialties, dedicated since 1943 to protection of the patient-physician relationship. 

 
 

 

 

Robert McBirney 8/1 Don Durensky 8/2 Rolly Arenz PGK 8/8 

Don Chavez 8/11 Vicente Fabio 8/14 Ron Lona 8/14 

Loreto Aldama 8/16 Deacon Gerald Pyne 8/16 George Evens 8/17 

Lucas Farnell 8/21 Cirilo Diaz Jr. 8/22 Dave Skorupinski 8/23 

Joe Cholewinski 8/26 Robert Anthony 8/28 Valentin Anselmo Jr. 8/29 

Curt Briskorn 8/29  Daniel Rozak 8/31 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write off 

  (714) 768-2757 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales – Virgil Smith – Rolando Arenz 
 



 

 

  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Brian Cota (562)335-0809   
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Vacant   

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Fred Navarro 761-8617  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Frank Faecke 952-2420 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Pro-Life Chairman Ray Richmond 827-4206   

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 248-9183 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales   

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090   

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 829-7289 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 826-7289 

   Ride Share Chairman TBA 826-3844 

   Wheel Chair Chairman TBA  

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Phone Committee Chairman   

 Family Activities Director George Del Hierro 821-1247 

  Activity Form Coordinator Richard Tkach 829-7289 
   Family Night Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Valentine Ladies Night George Del Hierro 821-1247 

   Christmas Party Chairman George Del Hierro 821-1247  

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Jorge Rodriguez (562)865-7090(H) (562)522-8342(C) 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman David Hallum (562) 235-3588 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Daniel Rozac  723-2555 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 816-5037 

   Retention Chairman Christopher Travers (562) 926-7510  

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


